

## School council Newsletter. December 2014 Issue 2



We are the new Church Walk CE Primary School Council.

## Helping other People

At lunchtimes we help the dinner ladies to look after younger children by pouring drinks and carrying trays.

At playtimes we take turns to be first aid monitors. We carry the first aid bags and help children who are hurt.

## **Rights Respecting Schools**

We helped with the assembly about children's rights; it was the 25<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child. We wrote our thoughts about children's rights all around the world on balloons and shared them with the school and our families. Thank you for joining in our celebration. The School Council also wrote Mr. Timpson, the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Children and Families to explain why children's rights are important to us. We asked him which right he thought is the most important for children all over the world and we hope he will reply.